Gwernyfed Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 4th October 2016
St Peters Church Hall, Glasbury on Wye
Community Councillors Present
Mr Andy Jones (Chair)

Mrs Jackie Hattingh

Mrs Margaret David


Mrs Cheryl Hyde 

Mr Ray Jeffries

Mr David Edlin

Mr Eric Hoole 
In Attendance
Mrs Rachel Jones (Clerk)

1 Opening Comments

AJ welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked RJ for Chairing last month
2
Declarations of Interest

JH declared an interest in Item 12 (ii)
3
Apologies

Mr Derek Price, Cllr Geraint Hopkins, and Mr Grahame Day 
4
Minutes of the meeting held on 6th September 2016
Accuracy

The minutes were accepted as accurate and were signed by AJ

Matters Arising

I
Item 4I
No progress had been made on the meeting to discuss the drainage issues.  

Action: Clerk to follow up 
II
Item 4V
MD has been contacted by the local PCC Operatives and will provide a list of the issues in Felindre that require their attention.
III
Item 4VI
EH reported that the private house next to the cycle path leading to Gwernyfed High school had cleared his side of the hedge, but the Council side has still not been cleared.  This work had now made the route passable again.
IV
Item 4VIII
The PCSO had confirmed their attendance at the November meeting in Felindre
V
Item 4IX
The link for the primary school planning applications had been circulated
VI
Item 5
The OS map of the area has been ordered
VII
Item 11(i)
AJ confirmed he had written to the Portfolio Holder following the decision on Gwernyfed High School and this has been circulated.
VIII
Item 11(iii)
AJ reported that DP is pursuing the location of the noticeboard ready for it being repositioned.
5
Planning Matters

There were no items

6
Literature & Information Received
There were no items
7
County Councillors Report 
GH had sent his apologies for absence
8
Items for the Brecon & Radnor Express
CH reported that she is going to see if an item could go in the Wye Local as well as the Brecon & Radnor Express.  There had been a couple of occasions when the article hadn’t appeared in the Brecon & Radnor Express, although it was felt this was probably because the content had been covered elsewhere in the paper.
9
Superfast Broadband Cymru Meeting

The Superfast Broadband meeting had been held where it was reported that of the 5 local boxes, 4 were on-line and available.  CH reported that, following another call to BT her normal internet speed had improved.  JH reported that she had spent a considerable amount of time trying to access Superfast via BT, but they had been uncertain as to whether it was available to her and which box she was connected to.  AJ said he would contact the Superfast Broadband man to raise this issue and see if it was possible to get a map of which boxes served which properties.  It was confirmed during the meeting, that those people who wished to access Superfast would have to shop around to get the best deal, but there would be a charge for it.  
10
Website

The actions that had been discussed at the website meeting were reiterated.  JH volunteered to look into making the changes to the website; AJ will contact Nic Carter-Jones to ask him to contact JH so she can gain access to the editing side of the website.  It was agreed that it was important to advertise the websites existence and it was suggested that it be mentioned in the Felindre Focus, the local parish magazine and on noticeboards
Action: AJ to contact Nic Carter-Jones
11
Financial Matters

(i)
Hay & District Dial A Ride
The Clerk presented the up to date budget figures to allow consideration of this matter.  It was agreed that the accounts be requested from Hay & Dsitrict Dial-a-Ride to allow further discussion on this matter.  It was noted that whilst the last donation was in the previous financial year, it was in this calendar year.
(ii)
Audit Response

The Clerk reported on the audit response.  There had been an issue of two cheques that had been written within the financial year but not cashed until the following financial year and had not been included in the figures when they should have been.  The auditors also commented on the Clerk and Chair being related.

(iii)
Clerks Salary & Expenses

This was agreed

12
Any Other Business

(i)
DE reported on two traffic issues.  The first related to speeding vehicles in the vicinity of the Harp in Glasbury.  The possibility of a flashing speed limit sign was discussed and it was agreed to discuss this matter further when the PCSO will be in attendance next month.  The second issue related to the narrowness of the lane leading to the pupil collection point at Gwernyfed High School.  A resident had complained about cars cutting over his grass when accessing this area.  AJ undertook to take this up with the school
Action: AJ to contact the school

(ii)
JH had declared an interest in this item, but reported that she had received a response from NRW regarding the approval for the slurry lagoon.  If it is used for slurry then the pit has been built in accordance with the required permit.  The meeting queried as to who would monitor this to ensure that waste from the digester wasn’t stored there and this is unknown.
Action: Clerk to contact the Environmental Health dept of PCC to enquire over monitoring

Next Meeting – 1st November at 7:30pm in Felindre Village Hall, Felindre
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